
CLUBS NEW ZEALAND - 2023 SOUTH ISLAND PETANQUE TOURNAMENT 

Club’s Delegates meeting minutes. Saturday 28th October. 

• Held in the Section rooms of the Papanui Club, Petanque section and Chaired by Maurice 
Nutira, Clubs New Zealand Area Board Member. Maurice opened the meeting and welcomed all 
attendees at 4.40pm. 
 

• Jim Tait of Papanui acted as minute secretary for the meeting. 
 

• Attendees. Maurice Nutira for Club’s NZ. Caroline Kinloch, Bruce Cameron and Jim Tait for 

Papanui. Marion Harrison, Ellen Pithie and Jan Guilford for Ashburton. (Timaru tended their 

apologies). 

 

• Apologies: Linda Millard and Timaru T&C Petanque. Jim moved and Bruce seconded that these 

apologies be accepted. Carried. 

 
• Maurice asked for a moments silence in remembrance for those that have passed away. 

Those remembered in particular, John Yellowlees, David Wagstaff, Marilyn Harper and Bruce 

Vincent who have passed this year (all of Papanui). 

 

• The Minutes of 2022 meeting to be read and confirmed as a true and correct record of that 

meeting. Moved Bruce and seconded Marion. Carried. 

 

• Matters arising from the 2022 minutes. 

• Confirming the continued donation towards this tournament of $300.00 by Club’s NZ and 

Maurice assured the meeting of their ongoing support. It was agreed by all that the goodie 

bags that used to be presented to each tournament participant were probably no longer 

viable and Papanui have decided that they would use their $300.00 as 6 x $50.00 raffle 

prizes this tournament. 

• The entrance fee should remain at $15.00 per individual per event going forward. 

 

• General Business. 

Timaru had submitted a letter to this meeting which Jim read to the meeting. In it, Timaru 

confirmed their wish to conduct the 2024 event. 

The letter (and email) pointed out that they would need some guidance and maybe assistance 

with the event. Marion offered her assistance and asked Jim to advise Linda of this. Jim will do 

so in the next week or so. 

It was also pointed out that the only weekend that they would be able to hold the event would 

be Labour Weekend 2024 (October 26th, 27th & 28th). 

It was therefore confirmed by the meeting that Timaru T&C would hold the 2024 tournament. It 

was also confirmed that Ashburton would hold the 2025 event and Papanui would hold the 

2026 event. 

 

• There being no further business Maurice thanked the attendees and closed the meeting at 

5.00pm. 

 


